
Bradford Girls’ Grammar School 

Annex B: Impact Assessment (standard) 
 
Table 1 Impact of free school on local secondary schools 

School 
name School type Capacity Attainment in 2011/12 

Ofsted 
grade Impact rating 

Dixons 
Allerton 

Academy 

11-19 
Academy Sponsor 

Led 
Mixed 

1440. Surplus of 14% of total 
school capacity. 

Undersubscribed for entry in 
2011/12 

 

Well below average 
40.6% of pupils achieved 5A*-C 

inc English and maths. 
Satisfactory 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

St Bede's 
Catholic 

Grammar 
School 

11-18 
Voluntary Aided 

(Boys) 

1184. 
Surplus of 16% 

Oversubscribed for entry in 
2011/12 

Below average 
57% of pupils achieved 5A*-C 

inc English and maths. 

Requires 
Improvement 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

Belle Vue 
Boys' 

School 

11-18 
Community School 

(Boys) 

727 
Surplus of 20% 

Undersubscribed for entry in 
2011/12 

Well below average 
41.2% of pupils achieved 5A*-C 

inc English and maths. 

Requires 
Improvement 

N/A 
BGGS secondary phase is 

girls only. 
 

Belle Vue 
Girls' 

School 

11-18 
Academy  

(Girls) 

1052 
Surplus of -7% 

Oversubscribed for entry in 
2011/12 

Well below average 
47.6% of pupils achieved 5A*-C 

inc English and maths. 
Good 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

Thornton 
Grammar 

School 

11-18 
Foundation School 

1718 
Surplus of 12% 

Oversubscribed for entry in 
2011/12 

Well below average 
45.5% of pupils achieved 5A*-C 

inc English and maths. 

Requires 
Improvement 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

St Joseph's 
Catholic 

11-18 
Voluntary Aided  

 
1181 

Well above average 
71.6% of pupils achieved 5A*-C Satisfactory Minimal 

The Free School is unlikely 



College (Girls) Surplus of -15% 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

inc English and maths. to affect the long term 
financial viability of the 

school 

Kings 
Science 

Academy 

11-16 
Free Schools 

 

800 school places 
Surplus of 82% 

Oversubscribed for entry in 
2011/12 

No attainment data - opened in 
2011 

Requires 
Improvement 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

The 
Challenge 

College 

11-18 
Community School 

Mixed 

1047 Surplus of 8% 
Undersubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well below average 
47.9% of pupils achieved 5A*-C 

inc English and maths. 

Requires 
Improvement 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

Dixons 
Trinity 

Academy 

11-18 age range 
Free Schools 
Not recorded 

Mixed 

No capacity data - opened in 
2012 

No attainment data - opened in 
2012 

Not yet 
inspected - 
opened in 

2012 

Unable to assess 
  

The Samuel 
Lister 

Academy 

11-18 
Academy Sponsor 

Led 
 

1100 school places 
Surplus 27% 

No capacity at entry data for 
2011/12 

No attainment data - opened in 
2012 

Not yet 
inspected - 
opened in 

2012 

Moderate 
The Free School may affect 

the long term financial 
viability of the school 

 

Table 2 Impact of free school on local primary schools 

School 
name School type Capacity Attainment in 2011/12 

Ofsted 
grade Impact rating 

Girlington 
Primary 
School 

3-11  
Community School 

 

402  
Surplus places of -7% of total 

school capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Above average 
87% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Minimal 
The Free School is 

unlikely to affect the long 
term financial viability of 

the school 

Crossley 
Hall 

Primary 
School 

3-11  
Community School 

 

510  
Surplus of 2% of total school 

capacity 
Undersubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Below average 
70% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Moderate 
The Free School may 
affect the long term 

financial viability of the 
school 



St Philip's 
CofE 

Primary 
School 

3-11 Voluntary 
Controlled School 

 

210  
Surplus of 0% of total school 

capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well below average 
60% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Inadequate 

Moderate 
The Free School may 
affect the long term 

financial viability of the 
school 

Whetley 
Primary 
School 

3-11  
Academy Sponsor 

Led 
 

No capacity data - opened in 
2012 

No attainment data - opened in 
2012 

Recently 
opened - not 
yet inspected 

Unable to assess 
  

Margaret 
McMillan 
Primary 
School 

3-11  
Community School 

 

472  
Surplus of 0% of total school 

capacity 
Undersubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Below average 
72% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Moderate 
The Free School may 
affect the long term 

financial viability of the 
school 

St William's 
Catholic 
Primary 
School 

3-11  
Voluntary Aided 

School 
 

210  
Surplus of -1% of total school 

capacity 
Undersubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well below average 
41% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Moderate 
The Free School may 
affect the long term 

financial viability of the 
school 

St Cuthbert 
and The 

First 
Martyrs' 
Catholic 
Primary 
School 

3-11  
Voluntary Aided 

School 
 

210  
Surplus of 0% of total school 

capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well above average 
93% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Minimal 
Unlikely to affect the long 
term financial viability of 

the school 

Lister 
Primary 
School 

3-11 age range 
Community School 

 

480  
Surplus of 8% of total school 

capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Below average 
70% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Moderate 
The Free School may 
affect the long term 

financial viability of the 
school 



Lilycroft 
Primary 
School 

4-11  
Community School 

 

450  
Surplus of school places of -1% 

of total school capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Below average 
77% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Minimal 
The Free School is 

unlikely to affect the long 
term financial viability of 

the school 

Lidget 
Green 

Primary 
School & 
Children's 

Centre 

3-11  
Community School 

 

525  
Surplus of 4% of total school 

capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Above average 
86% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Minimal 
(The Free School is 

unlikely to affect the long 
term financial viability of 

the school 

Miriam Lord 
Community 

Primary 
School 

3-11  
Community School 

 

420  
Surplus of 3% of total school 

capacity 
Undersubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well below average 
62% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Requires 
Improvement 

Moderate 
The Free School may 
affect the long term 

financial viability of the 
school 

Westbourn
e Primary 

School 

3-11  
Community School 

 

420  
Surplus of 3% of total school 

capacity 
Oversubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well below average 
66% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Good 

Minimal 
The Free School is 

unlikely to affect the long 
term financial viability of 

the school 

Iqra 
Community 

Primary 
School 

3-11  
Community School 

 

459  
Surplus of 3% of total school 

capacity 
Undersubscribed for entry in 

2011/12 

Well above average 
91% of pupils achieved the 

expected level at KS2 in English 
and maths. 

Outstanding 

Minimal 
The Free School is 

unlikely to affect the long 
term financial viability of 

the school 
 

Summary:  
Within the local area (2 mile radius) of the proposed Free School, it is expected that one secondary school will feel a minimal impact and seven 
will feel a moderate impact. At primary, six schools will feel a minimal impact and seven will feel a moderate impact. 
 



We were unable to assess the Kings Science Academy. This is a Free School which opened in September 2011- as it has been opened for 
only a few months we do not yet have sufficient data on which to make an assessment.  
 
The secondary school aged population is projected to increase over the next few years so any potential negative impact may be mitigated by 
an increased demand for secondary school places in the district/local area. 
 


